
A message from our Director of Diocesan 
Education, Paul Thomson, 

 to all Church Schools’ families and staff 
 
In this national period of mourning, I expect we will 
all feel a range of deep emotions. Of course, we 
feel great sadness and loss. Her Majesty the 
Queen has been the nation’s constant for 70 years 
and has provided great comfort and reassurance to 
us in very turbulent times. We will also feel 
immense gratitude for the Queen’s loyal service 
and duty to our country and the Commonwealth. We 
will also feel a sense of hope for the future as her 
eldest son, His Majesty the King Charles III 
promised to build upon the legacy of our late Queen 
Elizabeth. In His Majesty’s first address to the 
nation, he said,  

Queen Elizabeth's was a life well lived; a promise with destiny kept, and she is 
mourned most deeply in her passing. That promise of lifelong service I renew to 
you all today. 
 
Our children have considered the Queen’s legacy and values in our Collective Worship 
and have decided the lessons they will remember are: 
• Stay true to your faith whatever it is 
• Smile through your difficulties 
• Be compassionate 
• Be tolerant 
• Don’t give up on the things and people you love 
Wise words from such young people – we can learn so much by listening to them! 

09.09.2022 

School will be closed on 
 Bank Holiday Monday  

(19th September, 2022) 
 for the Queen’s funeral. 



Breakfast Club - £2.00 per child 
 

All children using Breakfast Club enter via the 
gate at the side of the school office. 
 
Bookings for Breakfast Club are not necessary, 
however we do ask for parents to hand their 
child over to the adult (not just let them run in 
on their own) Payment is either on the day or in 
advance.   
We cannot offer credit! 

Home Learning Hub - £4 per child. 
 
Please make bookings for Home Learning Hub at 
the school office by 3pm (not with your child’s 
teacher or via Seasaw). 
 
Home Learning Hub collection point is via the 
gate at the side of the school office.  Late 
collections will result in a £5 per 15 minute fine 
(time as per our clocks!!). 
 
Payment can be made on the day or in advance 
but  we cannot offer credit. 
 

Thank you.  

PARKING 
 

Parking has been an issue for a long time, but  we do ask that you do not park in 
the staff car park or use it for a turnaround. In the past we have had very near 
accidents with children.   
 
We also ask that when parking you consider the residents of the village and also 
the law (no parking on pavements!).  A local resident has already contacted 
school to say he has reported parents parking on the pavement to police and 
they will be monitoring the area.  Anyone can report a person to the police for 
parking on pavements and can give the offending number plate identity! 
 

Please help us to keep your children safe! 
 

Thank you. 

School Day. 
 

The school day starts at 8:50 
am and finishes at 3:25pm. 
 
Little Explorers starts at 
9am and finishes at 3pm.  
However, children may stay 
until 3:30pm at a charge 
£2.50.  

Reception and Little Explorers 
 

When waiting to come into school in the morning 
and collecting at the end of the school day, 
please can you ensure you stand to the side of 
the pavement and do not block the way for 
other parents, children and residents. 
 

Thank you. 



As part of their studies on owls, the reception children will be visiting Tattershall Farm Park on 
Thursday 29th September, 2022 . This visit will take place during normal schools hours so will not 
affect the end of day.   
 
Children will need to wear their school uniform, sensible shoes and have a showerproof coat.  They will 
also need a packed lunch. 
 
We kindly, ask for a contribution of £15.50 towards the cost of this visit, payment can be made via 
Parentmail or at the school office.  Unfortunately, if we do not receive sufficient contributions for this 
visit it may not be able to go ahead. 
 
—————————————————————————————————————————————————————- 
 

Reception children visit Tattershall Farm Park 
 
I/We consent to …………………………………………………………….. visiting Tattershall Farm Park on Thursday 29th  
 
September and enclose a contribution of £15.50 . 
 
 
 
 
Signed …………………………………………………………………..   Date ……………………………………………….. 
 

As part of their history studies on Stone Age, Year 3 and 4 children will be visiting Wild 
Woodcraft on Thursday 13th October, 2022 . This visit will take place during normal schools hours so 
will not affect the end of day.   
 
Children will need to wear their school top, old trousers/leggings, trainers and have a showerproof 
coat.  They will also need a packed lunch and plenty to drink. 
 
We kindly, ask for a contribution of £16.00 towards the cost of this visit, payment can be made via 
Parentmail or at the school office.  Unfortunately, if we do not receive sufficient contributions for 
this visit it may not be able to go ahead. 
 
—————————————————————————————————————————————————————- 
 

Year 3 and 4 visit Wild Woodcraft 
 
I/We consent to …………………………………………………………….. visiting Wild Woodcraft on Thursday 13th  
 
October, 2022 and enclose a contribution of £16.00 . 
 
 
 
 
Signed …………………………………………………………………..   Date ……………………………………………….. 
 



New School Uniform is available from Nationwide Uniform at Spilsby and pre-loved 
uniform is available from Alford Hub, which is opposite the butchers in Alford.  
 
Alford Hub are always grateful for any good pre-loved uniform your children may have 
outgrown. 

 
Spaces are still available at the following clubs: 
 
Monday Multi-sports Club for Year 1, 2 and 3, Thursday Page Turners for Year 6 and Friday Drama 
Club  for Years 3, 4, 5 and 6. 
 
If your child would like to attend either club please complete the consent form below and return 
to the school office. 
 

——————————————————————————————- 
 
I/We consent to ……………………………………….. joining the following after school club: 
 
  Multi-sports 
 
  Drama  
 
  Page Turners 
 
 
Signed ……………………………………………………………    Date …………………………………………………. 

 

 

 

 
Here is the link for our school accelerated reader portal: 
 
Welcome to Renaissance Place (renlearn.co.uk)  

https://ukhosted147.renlearn.co.uk/6709220/default.aspx


Diary Dates 2022/2023 
 
 
SEPTEMBER 
18th  Forest Church 
21st  School Association AGM 
23rd  Y6 11+ Non Verbal 
29th  Reception children visit Tattershall Farm Park 
 
OCTOBER 
7th  2:15pm Harvest Festival at St Helena’s Church 
13th  Y3 and Y4 visit Wild Woodcraft 
17-19th  Caythorpe Residential 
21st  End of Term 1 
31st  School Open—Term 2 
 
NOVEMBER 
3rd  Open Day at St Helena’s 
16th  YR to Y6 Flu Nasal Spray 
20th  Forest Church 
 
DECEMBER 
8th  9:30am KS1 Christmas Performance Rehearsal 
  5pm KS1 Christmas Perforamnce 
16th   End of Term 2 
 
JANUARY 2023 
3rd  Staff Training Day 
4th  School Open—Term 3 
 
FEBRUARY 
10th  End of Term 3 
20th  School Open—Term 4 
 
MARCH 
31st  End of Term 4 
 
APRIL 
17th  Staff Training Day 
18th  School Open—Term 5 
 
MAY 
26th  End of Term 5 
 
JUNE 
5th  School Open—Term 6 
 
JULY 
21st  End of Term 6 

 

Happy Birthday 

 
James 
Parker 
Nahum 
Molly 






